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Sapphire Lakes Website
Information about Sapphire Lakes as well as photos from our activities can be found on our website, sapphirelakesnaples.net.


Bake Sale

Our Annual Bake Sale will be held on Saturday, March 7th.   The sale is held at the Pool 3 Pavilion from 11:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.  We look forward to receiving a large variety of “goodies” to tantalize our shoppers and we will accept the baked donations at the pavilion from 9:30 a.m. to 10:30 a.m.  You may also call to drop off your donated items the day prior or we will be happy to pick up the food products from you.  This is one of our largest fund raisers and all of the monies collected go to purchasing needed equipment that will further enhance our recreation area and amenities.  Please mark the date on your calendar and stop by to see us.    
Connie Fullerton  239-353-3946
2020 Telephone directories will be available for purchase at the Bake Sale!
Wellness Group Presentation – March 17, 2020

We will be having a Wellness Program on Tuesday, March 17th at NOON Pool 3 Cabana.  The speaker will be Supervisor Angela Larson from the CCSO Victim and Senior Advocacy Unit on personal safety and planning. Topics - 5 Wishes, Power of Attorney, avoiding becoming a victim. To register please contact -   Linda Raffery at 774-270-5400                           or linda11raftery@hotmail.com
Ladies Luncheons
We are happy to announce that there will be a March Ladies Luncheon.  Our luncheons are usually scheduled for the third Tuesday of the month; however, this year that falls on St. Patrick’s Day so our date is Tuesday March 24th.  Thank you ladies for your patience and support as we continue to search for nice restaurants that can accommodate a large number of guests during the noon hour and at our price point.

March Ladies Luncheon

Date: 
Tuesday, March 24, 2020

Place:
Café Luna at Ramada Inn

Time:
12:30 p.m.

Cost:
$ 26 all inclusive – paid in advance

Reserve by:   Tuesday, March 18, 2020
Directions:  Golden Gate Pkwy. Left on 41 – Turn Left into Ramada Inn Parking Lot Across from Banyan Blvd. and Grace Lutheran Church.  Please note that there is no traffic signal at this location. Or Davis Blvd to 41N. After you cross 10th Ave N the Ramada Inn is on the right.  Phone:
239-234-5323

IMPORTANT:

Café Luna is the restaurant located in the Ramada Inn; however, the Inn serves breakfast to their guests and this food service is not provided by Café Luna.  Therefore, Café Luna does not open until 12:30 p.m. We are asking that you please do not arrive until 12:30 p.m. There will be plenty of tables and chairs to accommodate 190 guests so there is no need to get there early.  They will start serving at 12:45 p.m. We and the wait staff appreciate your cooperation. 

MENU

Bread & Butter & Garden Salad with Balsamic Dressing

Entrée Choices:

· Eggplant Parmigiana with Penne Pasta

· Grilled Salmon with Rice & Spinach

· Marinated Grilled Chicken Breast with Mashed Potatoes & Mixed Vegetables

Dessert:  Layer Cake

BEVERAGES: Coffee, Iced Tea and Lemonade are included. A glass of house red or white wine $6.00 tax and tip incl. Cash Only Please. Your entrée must be selected when you make your reservation. Thank You.

To reserve, please call Nancy Deeney 239-353-0598 or Sue Mears 239-348-3820. For your convenience you can make your check payable to Connie Fullerton (U.S. Funds). Please do not drop the money off at Connie’s house. Payments must be collected by Sue and Nancy.  There will be No April Luncheon. 
“We make a living by what we get,

We make a life by what we give.”

January Picnic-Tuesday, April 7, 2020 
Date:   Tuesday, - April 7th rain date April 8th  
Place:  Recreation Area

Cost:    $10.00 per person
Lunch including hamburgers, hot dogs, Italian sausage, veggie burgers, salad and beans.  There will also be foods prepared by the Blue Zone volunteers.
Please bring your own beverage of choice.
A dessert or an appetizer to share would be appreciated.  If you prefer a veggie burger, please request when you reserve for the picnic.  
There will be a 50/50 raffle.  Lunch will be served at 

1:00 p.m.  Last date for ticket sales/refunds is Friday, April 3rd, 2020.

We will appreciate reserving of tickets by the deadline to help us plan the food and supplies.  

Donations to St. Matthew’s would be appreciated.  For reservations call: 
  

Jon Campeau, 239-649-1208

Debbie Pinto 508-930-7180

St. Matthew’s House
We will continue to collect non-perishable items to donate to St. Matthew’s House. This wonderful organization prepares meals daily for their residents and many others, and also assist needy families with weekly groceries.  Please bring items to donate to our Sapphire Lakes gatherings, such as the picnics.  Also, I will deliver donations when you may be cleaning out your cupboards.  Your past generosity has been much appreciated.  Nan Foster  508-965-1396

Snowbirds” Leaving Early!
We sometimes have items left in our pantry at the end of the season that we cannot take home with us.  Sue Mears has again graciously volunteered to pick up any foods or other items you would like to donate and will take them to St. Matthew’s House for you.   Just give her a call at 239-348-3820.  Thanks Sue!

Also, when you are spring cleaning or closing for the season, if you have things like old bath towels, wash cloths, mats, etc., please consider donating them to the Humane Society.  Other items they can always use are paper towels, household cleaners and always appreciate pet foods.  Anna Marie Queen, 239-354-2186, would be happy to pick up anything you would like to donate.

Calendar of Events for 2019-2020
Bake Sale – Saturday, March 7th
Wine at 5 – Sunday, March 8th
Adventure Walkers – Wednesday, March 11th at Naples Botanical Gardens 
Bocce Semi-Finals-Wed., Mar 11th 

Wellness Program – March 17th at noon, Pool 3

Super Bocce Game & Pizza Party – Wed., Mar. 18th 

Hand & Foot – end of season luncheon March 20th 

Pickleball Picnic – March 22nd  

Adventure Walkers - Wednesday, March 25th, at North Collier Regional Park 
Tennis Steak Picnic – March 23rd 
Gender Game/Hot Dog Day – Wed., Mar. 25th 

Spring Picnic – April 7th 

Telephone Directories

2020 Telephone Directory are available at a cost of $2 each.  Copies may be purchased by contacting Debbie 508-930-7180 or Nan 508-965-1396. 

ACTIVITIES

Yoga 
Want to fight stress, find serenity, flexibility, strength and better posture?  Join our “Gentle Yoga” class.  
Thursday 8:30 a.m. 
Pool 3  - Mat required-Cost $10.00 per session
“Chair” Yoga

Have trouble getting up and down off the floor or other disabilities?  Then Chair Yoga could be for you.  
Thursdays – 9:45 a.m.

4 person minimum - Pool 3

No equipment required-Cost $10.00 per session
“Veterans free to all classes”

For further information on any of the above, please call Sue Chapin – 239-353-5006. 

Book Club

The Book Club meets the second Monday of each month at 1:00 p.m. at Pool #3.  The book for discussion on Monday, March 9th will be:


“Down River”

By John Hart

Come and enjoy!!   Any questions please call:


Edie LeShaw  239-352-8887


Sue Chapin  239 353-5006
Upcoming Books:
April:  “The Giver of Stars” by Jojo Moyes
May:  “Stranger in The House” by Shari Le Pena
Sapphire Lakes Blue Zone

Please bring your beverage of choice & a light appetizer to share at our Blue Zone Wine at 5 on Sunday, March 8th.
Your interests continue to expand. Poetry, Library Lectures, Adventure Walkers, Kayaking, Biking, Fishing Boat Excursion, Potluck Moai’s, & Restaurant Gatherings, are all happening. Continue to sign up for the available activity of your choice. We’ll keep you posted on accomplished events. 2020 is off to an active start at Sapphire Lakes.   
What does it take to join BLUE ZONE?  Submit your email address & phone number to Becky at Raearney@gmail.com or any committee member at any time or at the next Blue Zone event on March 8th. Blue Zone information from the national southwest Florida project will be emailed to you year around. Recipes & events will keep you informed. Your friendship is valued. We welcome you to our Sapphire Lakes Blue Zone group.
“ You are the only person alive who has sole custody of your life.”  Anna Quindlin
Nancy Wentzel

Adventure Walkers

March will prove to be another exciting month for the Adventure Walkers of Sapphire Lakes!  We will be walking from Sapphire Lakes on Wednesdays - March 4th and 18th.

We have a very special walk on Wednesday, March 11th at the Naples Botanical Garden.  Free entrance will require us to wear our Blue Zone T-shirts.  If you do not have a T-shirt yet, (provided free of charge by the Blue Zone) and would like to attend, please email us. Then, on Wednesday, March 25th, we will meet at North Collier Regional Park to walk and celebrate our accomplishments. 

All walks start at 8 a.m. and we would like you to wear the Blue Zone t-shirt for all the walks. 

If you would like more information, please email Kathleen Lickteig (k.lickteig@icloud.com) or Stephanie Roche (rochsteph2008@gmail.com) for more details.   All are welcome!

Horseshoes
It has been pretty quiet around the horseshoe pits this year with no league play.  Thanks to the core group of guys who continue to come out most every day. Open play will continue Monday to Friday at 9:00 a.m. until the end of March.  Watch your January 2021 newsletter for the latest on horseshoes for 2021.  Thanks for the support.

Ren Job 239-455-1103
Aquabics

Aquabics are held Monday to Saturday at both Pool #1 and Pool #2.  Pool #1 begins at 9:00 a.m. and Pool #2 at 9:15 a.m.  Classes are 45 minutes and everyone is welcome.  
“Every path has a few puddles.” 
Sapphire Lakes Tennis 

Regular play continues on Tuesdays, Thursdays and Saturdays at 8:00 a.m.  We strongly encourage any residents who would like to join us to do so.  Yes, it is a lot of fun and great exercise for all levels of tennis play.  Social activities are a part of what we do.  Thirty-seven of us traveled to the Broadway Palm Dinner Theater on February 29 to see "Kinky Boots" and to also enjoy a wonderful buffet dinner.  Our annual "Steak Picnic" will be held on March 23rd in the picnic area.  We sure do hope to see you on the courts.


 Bill Kearney  239-348-2871
Sapphire Lakes Tennis Team

The Sapphire Lakes Men’s Tennis Team had a strong showing in the middle part of their 11 week schedule in the B league of the Naples East Tennis Association.  Our team plays four doubles matches every Tuesday at the club of a local community.  As of the end of February we were in second place in the seven team league with a total of 14 match victories trailing the league leading Cedar Hammock team which had 21.   In the month of February the team defeated Countryside in all four matches, lost three of four at The Glades, and split four matches at Foxfire. 

Our Sapphire Lakes Tennis team will have three HOME matches in March. We will play Naples Heritage (Red) on Tuesday, March 3rd and 17th and Naples Heritage (White) on Tuesday, March 10th.  All matches start at 10:00 a.m.

Four of our players have gone undefeated in their doubles matches so far while playing for our #1 team which has won all seven of their matches.  Rick Kaczmarczyk  and Ray Polakowski have each won five matches, Paul Mathes won two at #1 and another at #2 while he was here in February, and Dave Chevalier won both of his January matches at #1. The other members of the Sapphire Lakes team are:  Bob Foster, Keith Fogel, Royd March, Tom Costigane, Don Schroer, Bill Sparhawk and Ken Fahl. 





Bob Foster, Captain

Pickleball

The newly formed Pickleball Social Committee last month sponsored a bowling party followed by dinner. Upcoming activities include a Kayak Trip on Saturday, March 7th followed by an end of season celebration at Pool 3 on Sunday, March 22nd at 5:00 p.m. Sandwiches, salad, and desserts will be served (bring your own beverage). Cost will be $10 per person.   We will be signing up those who want to participate at the pickleball courts up until March 6th.  On Friday, March 27th we will be sponsoring a games evening from 5 to 6:30 p.m. with shuffleboard, bocce, and cornhole competition. Anyone who has questions can contact members of the Pickleball Social Committee who are Mary Ann Frankey, Linda Martin, Rich Martin, Joyce Pottel, Ken Pottel, and Tony Riello. 
Pickleball is played Monday & Wednesday 8 -10 am, Friday 8 – 10 am (6 courts) and Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday 10 am – noon. 
Brian North 716-866-8173
Ladies Golf – Sapphire Swingers

The month of February was nice except for one week when we were rained out, but of course we still went to brunch (   Our next golf day we will have a fun day and thanks Ruth for organizing it for us Swingers!!  Look forward to it!!  We welcome ALL lady golfers to our Friday morning league at Hibiscus Golf Club golfing 9 holes with tee times starting at 7:38 am. The cost is $41.73 including tax and cart. We are not an official league so you don’t have to come out every week, just when you can or want to.  As always, we are a fun group of girls and go out to breakfast/lunch after (optional).  Give me a call if you would like to join us.  Thanks,  
 Sue Mears 239-348-3820

Men’s Golf

Our scramble tournament was held on February 14th at Eagle Lakes Golf Course, picnic followed at Sapphire Lakes picnic area.  Listed below are the winners by event.

Closest to pin on second shot at Hole 2 Bill Lafontaine, closest to pin at Hole 3 Mike Mears, closest to pin at hole 8 Mike Culligan, closest to pin on second shot at hole 9 Sam Shakespeare, closest to pin hole 11 Jim Ruta, closest to pin on third shot at hole 10 Tom Henderson, closest to pin at hole 12 Jack Deeney and closest to pin on at hole 15 Brian North.

Following are the low net team winners; third place Team Flynn, second place runner-up Team Frankey and winner of Low net Team Roche. 

 Our next event is scheduled on Friday, March 21st with the picnic scheduled for March 22nd at 1:00 p.m.

We need subs so anyone interested please contact Mike Mears 239-348-3820.

I would like to thank the guys who helped cook and make the Scramble/Picnic event successful.  Chunk Frankey, Carl Lickteig, Paul Roche & Sam Shakespeare.   I would also like to thank my wife Sue for making the beans.

Mike Mears
Hand & Foot Card League 
Hand and Foot is held every Friday at 1:00 pm at Pool #3.  League play will begin on Friday, January 24th.
Those who will miss a day of league play are asked to call Edie LeShaw at 352-8887 so tables can be set accordingly.   End of season banquet will be held on March 20th. 
Hand, Foot & Elbow
Hand, Foot and Elbow continues to be played every Tuesday night at 5:30 p.m.  Our last night of play for this season will be Tuesday, March 31, 2020.  It has been a great season of play!  We will begin official play again on Tuesday, January 5, 2021.  If you have any questions, please call Debbie Pinto @ 508-930-7180 or Toni Nicastro @ 724-681-2789.

Pinochle

Pinochle is played at 1:00 p.m. at Pool # 1 each day depending on availability of participants.

Poor Man’s Poker
All are welcome to join us to play poker on Tuesday evenings from 7:00 p.m. to 10:00 pm at Pool #4.



Don Schroer  312-404-8620

Mah Jongg
It's never too late to try your hand and have some fun at Mah Jongg.  Newcomers, both guys and gals, are most welcome and it's best to start with Cantonese Mah Jongg on Mondays.  It is similar to the card game Gin Rummy and is a great first step to learning American Mah Jongg.  

Cantonese Mah Jongg:  Monday, Pool #3 – open play between noon and 3pm except on March 9th, we play from 2:00-4:00pm (after Book Club) 

American Mah Jongg:  Wednesday, Pool #3 open play between noon and 3pm.

You can arrive at anytime during hours of play and can join at anytime.

 Also, not to worry, as there is no weekly commitment.   

Nov. – April Contact:  Beth Richards 239-280-0243

Year Round Contact:  Roxanne Sheriffs  239-821-1746

Bridge
Every Thursday 12:30 pm at Pool #3 beginning on January 3rd.  For more information call-

Paula Culligan  239-304-0744

Crochet/Knitting
Tuesday at 1:00 pm at Pool 4. All are welcome to join.  There will be no class on Ladies Luncheon dates.   
Bocce League
Competition is peaking at the courts!  Many of the teams are vying for first place in each of the divisions.  
Thanks to all of the volunteer referees; as always, they are doing a great job!

Each team is responsible for taking any team photographs to have as a keepsake.  There is always someone at the court who would be happy to take a picture for you.

Bocce Semi-Finals will be played on Wednesday, March 11th (rain dates March 12th or March 13th) beginning at 9:00 a.m. on both courts.  Schedule will be posted on the Bocce Bulletin Board.  

Super Bocce Game followed by the annual Pizza Party will be Wednesday, March 18th (rain dates March 19th or March 20th) at 3:00 p.m. on Court Two. The Pizza Party is open to all players, spouses and houseguests (including active substitutes).  The cost is $7.00 per person to be paid to each Captain by Wednesday, March 11th.   These funds will be collected by each division coordinator – North-Chet Bussert, South-Tony Voislow, East-Bill Sparhawk and West-Keith Fogel.

Gender Game The Gender Game on March 25th will have a different sign-up procedure this year.  Teams of four players can be assembled and posted on the sign-up sheet on the bocce bulletin board. Two women’s and two men’s teams will be drawn on March 18th after the Super Bocce game. All bocce players, including subs are invited to sign up.  So let’s get out there and form some great teams!!

Hot dogs and water as well as desserts will be available at $1 each starting at noon.   The Gender Games will begin at 10:30 a.m. on Court 2 with the two ladies’ teams playing followed by the two men’s team.  The winning teams will begin their challenge at 1:00 p.m.  Remember, you do not need to be a bocce player to attend this event!   All are welcome!

Please mark these dates on your calendars! Good luck to all the teams!

Next Season (2021) Bocce Sign-up

As some players will be leaving Sapphire Lakes before the April Newsletter is delivered, we want to remind bocce players from this season they will automatically be on the list for next season.  This includes all full-time players as well as substitutes.  However, if you will not be playing in the 2021 season, please let us know no later than January 1st, 2021.  

Anyone not currently playing bocce but interested in signing up now (or during the summer months), to ensure you are included on the roster to play bocce next season, may do so by contacting Chet Bussert at (bussertchet@aol.com) or Jack Morrison (jamorrison62@gmail.com).  This is especially important if you are not returning next season until January 2021.  Those signing up after the required number of players has been reached will be considered substitutes. 
Your bocce committee: Keith Fogel, Chairperson, Chet Bussert, Jack Morrison, Bill Sparhawk & Tony Voislow 
Condolences

Sympathy is extended to –

The family of Jack McHugh, 522 Joseph Ct. #1

Men of Sapphire Lakes…..

Any men who are interested in starting a Men’s Bible Study, please contact Scott Meyer at 412-580-3587.
Communications
Report any change in telephone numbers for updating of the entry gate system as well as the telephone directory, by e-mail, to sapphiremaster@embarqmail.com and jamorrison62@gmail.com with “telephone number”

 in the subject line.  
“Sapphire” is now the password at all pools for internet. 

Channel 195 has current events.
Sapphire Lakes Website
Information about Sapphire Lakes as well as photos from our activities can be found on our website, sapphirelakesnaples.net.
Donations – Helps Outreach – Tel # 239-593- 3226
This organization will pick up any furniture, old but working appliances, household items, etc. and donate directly to the needy.  For further information, check their website at www.helpsoutreach.org/
“New to You”- Free Items

· Indoor recessed flood lightbulbs (6)  Call Beth 239-280-0243
Anything you wish to “give away” may be listed in the newsletter.  This does not include items you wish to sell.  Just give the information to one of the Activities Team or email it to jamorrison62@gmail.com with “for the newsletter” in the subject matter.  
“One person’s junk is another’s treasure!”
“As you get older your secrets are safe with your friends because they can’t remember them either!”

SAPPHIRE LAKES MASTER ASSOCIATION
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Sapphire Lakes Master Association Officers

President:  

Bob Foster

Vice-President:  
Ken Grissoni

Treasurer:

Mike Mears

Secretary:

Sue Chapin

Officer at Large:
Connie Fullerton
Management Company
Resort Management

2685 Horseshoe Dr. S., #215 (239) 649-5526

Property Manager:  Karl Forsman

Gate House Telephone # 353-2465  sapphiremaster@embarqmail.com
President’s Corner
As we begin the month of March we can only hope that the terrific weather that we have been experiencing continues for the remainder of this winter season.  Our community is extremely busy with social activities of all kinds and I’ve heard numerous positive comments from one end of the community to the other about life at Sapphire Lakes.  A reminder to all unit owners that the Master Association Annual Meeting is Wednesday, March 4th at the Pool 3 Cabana at 6:30 p.m.  All owners should have received an agenda in the mail from Resort Management. The meeting will be immediately followed by a Social Gathering, so please feel free to bring a finger food to share and your own beverage of choice if you’d like to stay after the meeting for some friendly conversation and refreshments.

The February 19th Master Board meeting was a unique one in that it was held at the Pool 3 Cabana at 6:30 p.m., and it was attended by a very large number of residents. The major item on the agenda was a discussion of three options for enhancing the appearance of the two front entrance brick walls. These options were developed by a committee comprised of myself, Sue Chapin, Charlie Ferrara, Barbara Medford, Marian Vella and Karl Forsman.  I used a PowerPoint presentation outlining the options and showing some examples of colors and styles that could be used to stucco the brick walls.  The Master Board voted 13-2 to stucco the entire front side of both brick walls, including the vertical light columns and then paint the body of the stucco walls a light gray color, and the trim a medium gray color.  The Gatehouse will be painted the same colors.  The Board voted to expend up to $14,000 for this project.  A contract has been signed with Vite Walls and we hope to have the project started as soon as possible.  Everyone seems to be thrilled with the new landscaping at the front entrance, and we hope that the new stucco look of the front walls will further enhance the front entrance. 

At that same meeting the Board voted to replace one of the two heaters at Pool 1 from Reserve Funds, construct a 30’ sidewalk at the end of the parking lot at 345 Gabriel Circle to connect to the crosswalk in the street, and change the start time of the six fountains at the four lakes from 9:00 a.m. to 8:00 a.m..  The Board also voted to enter into a contract with American Building Contractors that authorizes them to work with our insurance company to replace the roofs of five Master Association buildings (the Gatehouse, as well as the Cabanas at Pools 1, 2, 3 & 4) as a result of damage suffered from Hurricane Irma.

The Master Board will conduct its’ regular monthly meeting on Wednesday, March 18th at 10:00 a.m. at the Pool 3 Cabana.  All residents are welcome to attend.


Bob Foster, Master Board President
Treasurer’s Report

As previously reported we ended 2019 over budget by $23,800.  This was due to the Master board deciding to do a full mulch costing $28,188 versus partial mulch which was original budgeted for $6,000, difference of $22,188. We also overspent the sod budget by almost $10,000.  Without those two items we would have been well under budget. To pay for the dollars over budget the Board is borrowing from our emergency fund which had $67,019 in it at the end of November and will end the year with $43,223. These funds will be paid back as part of the 2020 budget and we should end 2020 with our goal of at least $75,000 in emergency funds.  Having these funds sitting aside serves three purposes; First, for emergency should we have another hurricane, second, eliminate the need to add a contingency account to budget and third, eliminate the need to set aside funds in reserves in a low paying account for cash flow freeing up more money in the reserves to invest in  CDs.

We are now two months in to the 2020 budget and currently have a surplus of around $10,000 going in to 2020 due to some credits from 2019 and over estimating our 2019 yearend expenses.  It was decided at the last Board meeting to use these funds towards paying for reworking of the entrance wall at a cost of $14,000. That means we now have to come up with additional $4,000 savings out of the budget to end year on budget.  

Regarding our Reserves, we ended 2019 with $277,352 on hand.

Currently we have 2 CD’s, one for $107,162 at FFIB paying 2.75% interest and one at FL COMM for $140,000 paying 2.02% interest.  

I will be giving a more detailed report at the Annual meeting on March 4th at Pool 3 cabana.  Hope to see everyone there.

Thanks, Reg (Mike) Mears
SAPPHIRE LAKES INFORMATION
Please contact the Sheriffs’ Office at 239-774-4434 to report any suspicious activities.

Pool Telephones

The landline telephones have been removed from all four pools and replaced with 911 Emergency Cell Phones.
Rental of Cabanas
Any resident wishing to use any of the cabanas for personal gathering of more than ten (10) people must apply fourteen (14) days in advance.  Applications can be obtained from Karl Forsman, Property Manager.  This applies only to cabanas.  Pools and pool decks are always open to all residents and may not be reserved or rented.  A deposit of $50 is required which will be refunded if the area is cleaned up property.  Further details are available in the application.
Attention Walkers, Bikers and Drivers
Walkers:  please make sure that you walk AGAINST the traffic when walking the streets at Sapphire Lakes and wear light colors and/or reflective clothing when walking in non-daylight hours.  Bikers:  please make sure to ride WITH the traffic and to have reflectors and/or lights on your bicycle.  We want everyone to be safe!!
And vehicles, please obey the Stop signs including those at the driveways.   Please be aware of those on the street walking or biking in these areas.   We have been fortunate that no one has caused an accident yet but the potential is there.  Please do this for the safety of all!
Entrance Gates 
Unit owners may purchase additional gate access cards and vehicle bar codes at a cost of $20.00 by check or money order only and are available from our Property Manager, Karl Forsman.
Pool Umbrellas
All pools have umbrellas on the decks.  If you are the last to leave the pool area, please be responsible and lower any umbrellas that are open.  Thank you.
Defibrillator
An Automated Electronic Defibrillator (AED) is installed at the cabana at the Recreation area restroom and all four pools. 
Before using the AED machine, assure that 911 has been called.  Turn on the AED and follow the audio prompts.
Central Car Washing Area
There is an area located near the recreation area washroom facility for residents to wash cars.  

It is mandatory for boats to be washed only in this area.  Boat rinsing should be limited to 15 minutes after it has been in saltwater.

Comcast 

Comcast no longer has a Customer Service Representative assigned to our community.
Any Comcast related issues should be addressed with Comcast by calling 1-800-XFINITY stating you are part of the Bulk Services Contract at Sapphire Lakes.

It is also important to note that every Sapphire Lakes unit has a Comcast account.  If you sell your unit, please be sure your name is removed from the account to assure you are not billed in the future.  It would also be prudent to turn in your equipment to Comcast allowing the new owner to set up their own account with Comcast.
Your Pets 
Please report any violations of the pet rules that you witness or observe to our Property Manager Karl Forsman (353-2465) so that proper action can be taken against offenders.
And also, please remember pets are a privilege, not a right.   Many people have a fear of dogs so please be considerate of others when walking your pets. 
Reminder!!!  And also –Please do not feed the wild animals including feral cats, squirrels and ducks!  They are creatures of the wild and should fend for themselves.  After Association meetings at the Pools or gatherings at the Picnic area, any garbage should be removed and placed in a dumpster nearby.  The raccoons leave quite a mess scattering the garbage!

Another issue regarding our beautiful grounds, they are for all to enjoy so please do not pick the flowers as everyone enjoys them when walking in the community. 

Garden Waste
Plant debris should be piled or bagged and placed along the street, not at the dumpsters or parking lots, for pick up by the landscaping company Tuesday and Friday.  
You are urged to please help the environment by recycling whenever possible.  Newspaper, flyers, flattened small cardboard boxes, catalogs, magazines, telephone books, paper grocery bags, clear, green and brown bottles and jars, aluminum and steel/tin food and beverage cans, all plastics #1 through #7 can all be places in the recycle bins.
Please, please, do not put plastic bags or garbage into the re-cycling bins!!!!
Before placing large cardboard boxes in the garbage bins, please break them down to ensure that the dumpsters are not filled before the garbage truck arrives.  Small boxes should be collapsed and placed in the recycling containers.  
For those units that have individual trash and recycling tote bins, please call Collier County at 239-252-2380 for disposal of larger items such as TV’s mattresses, furniture, etc.  For those using large dumpsters please contact Roberto at 239-316-6452.

There is a charge for special pickup.
PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE ARTICLES BESIDE THE DUMPSTERS!! 
For hazardous wastes such as paint, oil or solvents, they may be taken to the Waste Disposal site at 2640 Corporate Flight Drive with no fee.  They are open Tuesday to Saturday from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
Collier Area Para Transit
After approval, this service is provided to residents of Collier County needing assistance mainly traveling to 

medical appointments or nutrition sites.  Information regarding this service can be obtained by calling Para Transit System at 239-252-7272.
SAPPHIRE LAKES ACTIVITIES 
ADVENTURE
Every Wednesday 8:00 a.m.  Contact Kathleen Lickteig 502-235-3892 or Stephanie Roche 
WALKERS:

703-447-7935
AQUABICS:

Pool # 1  Monday-Saturday 9:00 a.m.




Pool #2 Monday-Saturday 9:15 a.m.
HORSESHOES:
Open play on Monday to Saturday at 9:00 a.m. Contact George Churchill 978-618-9373 or Ren Job 239-455-1103



League play on Tuesday and Thursday at 9:00 a.m. beginning January 21/20
TENNIS:
Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday 8:00 a.m. Friday 8:00 a.m. - 2 courts.   

Contact Bill Kearney 348-2871
PICKLEBALL:
Monday & Wednesday 8 a.m.-10 a.m. Friday 8 a.m.-10 am (6 courts)




Tuesday-Thursday-Saturday 10 am-noon   Contact Brian North 716-866-8173
BOCCE:

League play beginning ​​​​Jan. 20/20.  Contact Keith Fogel  353-8369
BRIDGE:

Pool #3 Thursday 12:30 p.m.  Contact Paula Culligan 304-0744
PINOCLE:

Pool #1 Monday - Friday 1:00 p.m.  
HAND & FOOT:
Pool #3 Friday 1:00 p.m. League begins Jan.24th. Contact Edie LeShaw 352-8887
HAND, FOOT &
Pool #3 Tuesday 5:30 p.m. beginning January 7th. Contact Debbie Pinto 508-930-7130 or 
ELBOW

Toni Nicastro 724-681-2789
BOOK CLUB:
Pool #3 second Monday each mo. at 1:00 p.m. Contact Edie LeShaw 352-8887

MAH JONGG:
Pool # 3 Monday Noon - 3 p.m.  (2nd Mon. 2:30 p.m.- 4:30 p.m.) (Cantonese) 



Pool # 3 Wednesday Noon to 3:00 p.m. (Standard)  Call Beth Richards 280-0243
YOGA:

Pool #3 Thursday 8:30 a.m. Contact Sue Chapin 353-5006
CHAIR YOGA:
Pool #3 Thursday 9:45 a.m. Contact Sue Chapin 353-5006
CROCHET/KNIT
Pool #4 Tuesday 1 p.m.  
GOLF:

Friday morning.
Ladies call Sue Mears 348-3820







Men call Mike Mears 348-3820
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